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General Meeting Minutes 

May 3, 2022 
 

 

 

Kelly King called the General Membership Meeting to order at 1:52 p.m. at 
Carson Valley Golf Clubhouse.  
 
Treasurer’s Report (Kathy Belvel in Margaret Fay’s absence) 

• We have $5,933.36 in our checking account. This amount includes our 
GHIN fees that we still need to pay, and we are waiting for the invoice. 

• We have $1,616.65 in our Savings Account. This money is generally 
used for Scholarships and the Junior Golf Club. 

• Our 2022 budget was calculated based on 50 members and we have 52 
members this year. 

• Dan D’Angelo has identified three Junior Golfers the Club will be 
sponsoring for the summer clinic. Once they accept the scholarships 
Dan is going to put together a luncheon later in the year inviting the 
recipients. He suggested we make big checks to hand to them at that 
time.  Judy and Kelly will work on this. 

• Dan announced that CVGC will be starting the only PGA Junior League 
in the Carson Valley for kids ages 7 through 13. The deadline to sign up 
is this Sunday, May 8th. If you know someone who would be a 
candidate, please have them contact CVGC. 

 
President’s Report (Kelly King) 

• Pace of Play:  A big thank you to everyone for picking up their pace of 
play today. All foursomes came in just about the same time, which is 
excellent. 

• Reminder, the first Golf Clinic (Driving) is Tuesday, May 17th at 7:30 
a.m. and will run 45-minutes. We need a minimum of 10 sign-ups 
(maximum of 12) for the clinic. We are short sign-ups so if you are 
interested contact the Pro Shop as soon as possible to sign up. 

• Open chair positions:  HSTP Captain and By-Laws & House Rules 
Chair.  Judy found out after the meeting that we also need a Sunshine 
Chair. The Sunshine Chair is responsible for sending out cards to 
members for birthdays, illnesses/surgeries/etc. Please let a Board 
member know if you are interested in joining the Team and taking on 
one of these positions. 



• Just a reminder, we are paying KP on three holes each week, and as 
Dan stated before we started playing today, if your ball is FURTHER 
away than the last measured length on the measuring tool, please do 
not put your name down! 

• The Board also reversed a previous decision and will now be paying for 
KPs and Chip-ins on team-play days. However, we will not be recording 
or recognizing birdies or eagles. 

• Combo Tees:  There was concern raised about the combo tees that 
people do not like playing from them. There was a lot of discussion 
about the combo tees which are only being used on days where we 
have team-play games. There was concern about some people not 
hitting their tee shots long enough to make it to the fairway. This is a 
topic that the Board will continue to discuss and get more input on 
throughout the season. 

• Our June theme is “Life’s A Beach”.  
– The General Meeting has been changed to June 14th to 

accommodate Women’s Golf Day on June 7th.  
– There will be a longest drive competition on Hole #10 with 1st and 

2nd places. 
– The lunch will be Steve’s famous Hawaiian Burger for $10.00. An 

email will be sent out 1-1/2 weeks in advance for RSVPs. 
• There was a question about picking up your ball and how you score the 

hole. Kathy Belvel explained that once you reach the max number of 
strokes (Double Bogey + POPS. Example: On a Hole #6, a Par 5, 
double bogey is 7. I have two POPs; therefore, my max stroke or “net 
double bogey” would be 9. If I decide to pick up at this point, I would 
estimate the number of additional strokes I would have to make in order 
to hole-out, possibly 3 more strokes. I would then add the three strokes 
to the nine and record a score of 12 on my scorecard. 

 

• Judy Brooke (Vice President) talked about Women’s Golf Day (WGD) 
on Tuesday June 7th.  WGD is a nationwide event where women from 
all ages and levels are encouraged to participate and bring in new 
golfers. CVGC is hosting an event that will include free golf clinics and a 
free lunch. For more information on CVGCs activities that day, click on 
this link:  Women's Golf Day.  

– The public will join our Club for play that day (4-person scramble). 
– Sign up in Golf Genius if you plan on playing in the scramble. 
– Contact the Pro Shop at 775-265-3181 or email them at 

golf@carsonvalleygolf.com if you plan on attending any of the free 
events offered by CVGC.  

https://womensgolfday.com/location/carson-valley-golf-course-2/


• Donna Sugden (Tournament Chair) reviewed the following three Club 
policies with members: 

– Unless you receive permission from a golfer, please do not 
provide unsolicited help/teaching/training. If a golfer says they are 
open to your input, then you may proceed. 

– As previously communicated to everyone, you must play with 
whomever the computer assigns you. You may not elect to not 
play with someone.  

– If you are not signed up in Golf Genius to play, but show up to 
play, no harm/no foul! You are welcome to play, pay the $6.00 
prize fund fee, and join in both KP and chip-in side bets. However, 
you do forfeit being eligible for any prize fund winnings. 

• 50/50 Raffle (DD Woodruff, Chair) 
– We collected a total of $123.00. 
– Gail Ellingwood was the winner taking home $61.00 and $62.00 

will go into the Scholarship Fund. 
• Motion to Adjourn 

– Judy Brooke made the motion to adjourn 

– Donna Sugden seconded the motion 

– Meeting adjourned 

 

Minutes respectfully submitted by Judy Brooke (in Jan Singyke’s absence) 
 


